CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The Latimer City Council met in regular session electronically via GoToMeeting.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order with the following councilmembers answering roll call:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Landon Plagge, Eric Bruns and Shaun Koenen.  The Mayor led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

DeBour made a motion to approve the agenda as printed and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

The Director of City Maintenance reported that he has been busy moving snow and the letter that was sent out regarding parking too close to the street and that has helped. 
The Clerk reported that she has been mentoring the Ackley City Clerk and has been asked to mentor the new City Clerk in Swaledale.  She has also been working on the new budget and the amendments for the current budget.  She cleaned out the safe deposit box at First Citizens Bank on 1/28 and its contents are in the fire-proof box in the storage room at city hall.  She and Wayne remodeled the storage room with new shelving and a lateral filing cabinet to maximize the storage.

The Mayor reported that he contacted Principal Builders regarding some cracks in the sidewalk and places that will need to be addressed in the Spring.

DeBour made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 13th meeting and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.

Koenen made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed with majority vote with Plagge abstaining due to conflict of interest.

The Council reviewed the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Reports.

Bruns made a motion to open the public hearing regarding the max property tax levy for FY 22.  This motion was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed unanimously.
Crooks made a motion to close the public hearing regarding the max property tax levy and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

Following this public hearing, DeBour made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-11 – setting the max property tax levy for FY 22 at $156,200 with a tax rate of $10.69633 per thousand.  This motion was seconded by Crooks, resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.
Koenen made a motion to open the public hearing regarding the budget amendments for the FY 21 budget and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bruns made a motion to close the public hearing regarding the budget amendments for the FY 21 budget and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Following this public hearing, Koenen made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-12 – approving the budget amendments for FY 21 with an increase in revenues of $227,200 and increase in expenses of $271,100 to account for the expenses and revenues for the sidewalk and alley project.  This motion was seconded by Bruns.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Crooks made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-13 – setting the public hearing regarding the FY 22 budget, for March 10, 2021 at 7:00 pm.  This was seconded by DeBour.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

There was some discussion regarding the council pay of $35 per meeting.  Following the discussion, Plagge made a motion to increase the wages of the council and mayor by 5%.  This motion was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.
After some discussion, Resolution 2021-14 – reappointing the depository bank to First Bank of Hampton, to deposit $500,000 at this time and transferring the remaining accounts (including loans and cash accounts) after all checks have cleared and automatic deposit accounts have been switched, was approved with a motion made by Koenen and seconded by Plagge.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

After more discussion, Bruns made a motion to allow Latimer Development Corp to put a mural under the digital sign on the south wall of the Community Center.  This motion was seconded by Crooks and passed with majority as Plagge abstained due to conflict of interest.

Next the council reviewed a letter drafted by the clerk that will be sent out regarding the amount of garbage that has been collected and enforcing the ordinance.  DeBour made the motion to approve the new letter and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.
There was some discussion regarding nuisance property and how to proceed with enforcing. 
After searching for flooring options for city hall, Wayne found some laminate flooring that would work to cover the tile that is currently in the office.  Bruns made a motion to recovering the office and bathroom floors up to $3,000 and was seconded by Plagge.  Motion passed with majority with Koenen voting nay.
Bruns made a motion at 7:45 to adjourn the meeting.  This motion was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:

Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
